
Newsletter Report for the OK-AR 2014 Meeting 
 

The itemized income and expenses are given below. 

 

Transaction Amount 

University Tulsa  Ad $100.00 

  

Net Income: $100.00 

  

133 34¢ stamps -$45.22 

139 postcards -$10.73 

70 booklets -$45.65 

  

Gross Expenses: -$101.60 

  

Net Balance: -$0.60 
 

 
 

We are grateful to the University of Tulsa who placed a full-page advertisement in the newsletter. 

 

Approximately 158 meeting reminders and 139 postcards were sent; 8 chairs contributed campus news. There is 

a general decreasing trend in the number of postcards mail and campus news submitted by year. The national 

office was often slow to respond, so except for the last emailing, various sources were used for the addresses. I 

encourage the members to pay their dues and update their contact information on the combined membership 

list. (Several emails and postcards will bounce back.) 

 

We are about $0.60 in the red. I estimated $150 in advertisements so I only ordered 70 paper newsletters. The 

newsletter is also readable on the sectional website using a mobile device. 

 

I appreciate the help provided by Dale Alspach, Mike Dougherty, Kristi Karber, Ron Smith, Lee Turner, Scott 

McClendon, Fred Worth, the department chairs, and others who contributed to the newsletter. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Michael Lloyd, Communications Officer 

April 29, 2015 


